

District 36  
Panel 71

**Noteworthy GSR Events Underway in March**

**March 14:** 9:30 to 4:30 District/Area Event. Information at [www.area59.org](http://www.area59.org) and [www.aa.org](http://www.aa.org)

**March 28:** 9:00 to 3:00 Pre-Conference Sharing. Information at [www.aaharrisburg.org](http://www.aaharrisburg.org)  
[www.area59.org](http://www.area59.org) and [www.aa.org](http://www.aa.org)

**New BB:** GSRs are urged to view the video, provide it to their group, and provide the DCM with their respective group's input, preferably by mail at this point.

**New Agenda** GSRs are reminded to look at the Google Docs document sent (with instructions) And to provide feedback to the GSR, *especially Literature*.

District Meeting Minutes  
March 2021

The Meeting was called to Order by Katie, ADCM. The Officers were present. 19<sup>th</sup> Street (GSR and Alternate), As Bill Sees It, BB Study East, BB Study West, Bridge Street Group, Day by Day Young Peoples, Dillsburg, Keep It Simple, Rebellion Dogs (GSR & Alternate), There's More to Life, Vision For You (GSR & Tentative Alternate Leigh L.), West Shore Area, Young Peoples' Group Meeting (GSR & Alternate) were present. Two new groups, A New Tool (Virtual Meeting M-F from 7:30 to 8:30 PM EST) and Carlisle 12 & 12 sent new GSRs. Welcome all.

Terri Z. spoke on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Concept.

*Meeting Reports.*

*Archives* had a meeting attended by Terri, Kevin, Rob M (past chair), and Carrie attended. Carrie will be Chair and Terri will be Secretary. They secured a copy of GSO Archive Handbook; they are looking at ways of working with documents for preservation; some donations were given by B (the past chair); the first workshop will be done on history of groups, the District (36), and Area 59, including the start of AA in Harrisburg in 1941. The Committee is also considering securing a Room at Fellowship House to present the archives permanently and possibly purchase a recordable device for the oral history component of what Archives would like to do.

*Finance.* They reported that budget development is hard with COVID & the fact that last year's projected budget was never spent as anticipated.

*Workshops.* Terri reported that they met on 2/15 and that Terri, John, Neil, and Linz were present. John is the Chair and Terry is the Secretary. Their goal is to have 3 or 4 Workshops a year. They have workshops set for 5/21, 9/21, and 11/21 with the FIRST ONE set for 5/22/21 on AA History as the Local, District, and Area Levels. The workshops should be about 3 to 4 hours long. They would also like to focus on Concepts, Traditions, & Archives (which is the first workshop topic).

*Structure.* Joe W. reported that they did not have a meeting although one was planned. There are additional members, including Jason P. who expressed an interest. The members who previously said they were interested are asked, again, to send an email to Joe W. at secretaryd36a59. A meeting will be held this month.

*District Split.* It is nonexistent so it did not meet.

*Intergroup.* The DCM noted that a representative is needed and will reach out to Integroup.

*Ad Hoc Grapevine.* They did not meet. Jeff and Jason are interested in doing this.

*Liaison Reports.* None.

*Old Business.*

*DCM Report.*

The DCM noted, again, that a Group Change Form for a GSR is necessary. Information on upcoming events, especially the March 14 Area Preconference from 9 to 4:30 and the March 28 Pre-Conference will be held from 9 to 3. These are open to all. All are encouraged to attend.

The DCM also noted that the 5/21 Mini-Assembly, at which the District 36 was to do tear down, will not be in person so the District will not have to do tear down.

The DCM sought input on the New Agenda Topics that had been distributed but some GSRs said they did not get it or that it was unclear how to comment. The DCM emphasized that input on this would be helpful, particularly on literature. The DCM then resent the notice with instructions following the meeting asking the GSRs to provide input.

The DCM further asked about input on the video that had been circulated. 19<sup>th</sup> Street said that they did not have a report but that they would send an email of their group's feedback. Other groups are encouraged to view it and provide feedback to the DCM.

*New Business.*

A Motion was made to have Treasury information filed in google docs. Following discussion which emphasized digital filing, the motion was withdrawn. Finance said that they would convene a meeting on this topic before the next meeting and invited all who were interested to participate.

The Secretary is to send the final minutes for posting on [www.aaharrisburg.org](http://www.aaharrisburg.org) monthly.

**Concept 3.** A presentation was given on Concept 3, the Right of Decision. This Concept provides that the representative from the GSR up to the GSO is not absolutely bound by the group conscience where a position was formulated but that, given the additional information that they may receive that may prove to be more than that which was known at the time a group conscience was formed, could vote differently than the group conscience.

The meeting ended at 8:00. The Agenda Items was re-sent for the GSRs and leadership.

**Eastern Pennsylvania General Service Assembly**

**District 36**

**Treasurer's Financial Summary**

**2/1/2021 through 2/28/2021**

				Income	Expenses	Balance
<b>Beginning Balance:</b>						\$4,774.23
<b>Income:</b>	<b>Source</b>	<b>CK #</b>	<b>Description</b>			
1.3.21			Contributions			
1.5.21			Contributions			
			Contributions			
			Contributions			
			Contributions			
			Contributions			
			Contributions			
			Contributions			
			Contributions			
			Contributions			
			Contributions			
<b>Total Income:</b>						
<b>YTD Contributions</b>				\$490.61		
<b>Expenses:</b>	<b>Check Issued To</b>	<b>CK #</b>	<b>Description</b>			
			<b>Incurred Expenses Sub Total:</b>	<b>0.00</b>		
<b>Year to Date</b>						

<b>Expenses</b>	Travel Expenses:				\$0.00	
	Workshops:				\$0.00	
	Printing:				\$0.00	
	Archives:				\$0.00	
	D36 Split:				\$0.00	
	Structure:				\$0.00	
	Donations:				\$0.00	
	Rent:				\$0.00	
	Postage				\$0.00	
	Zoom				\$0.00	
	Other:				\$0.00	
		<b>Year to Date Exp. Sub Total:</b>				\$0.00

After Incurred Expense:				\$4,774.23
Prudent Reserve:				\$1,500.00
Current End Balance:				\$3,274.23

submitted: Susan Johns D36 Treasurer

Date: February 28, 2021

## Proposed District 36 Budget for 2021

### Income

	Budget	YTD	Balance
Projected contributions	\$1,200.00	\$490.61	-\$709.39
Prudent reserve	\$1,500.00	\$1,500.00	-\$1,500.00
Current Balance	\$4,774.23		\$4,774.23
Available Funds			\$2,564.84

### Expenses

Category	Budget	YTD	Balance
Travel:	\$2,500.00	\$0.00	\$2,500.00
Workshops:	\$1,200.00	\$0.00	\$1,200.00
Printing:	\$700.00	\$0.00	\$700.00
Archives	\$650.00	\$0.00	\$650.00
D36 Split Comm.:	\$500.00	\$0.00	\$500.00
Structure Comm. :	\$500.00	\$0.00	\$500.00
Donations:	\$220.00	\$0.00	\$220.00
Rent:	\$360.00	\$0.00	\$360.00
Postage:	\$120.00	\$0.00	\$120.00
Other:	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00
Zoom:	\$175.34	\$0.00	\$175.34
Reserve:	\$1,500.00	\$0.00	\$1,500.00

<b>Total:</b>	\$8,525.34	\$0.00	\$8,525.34
---------------	------------	--------	------------